## **Nathan Wessler**

From: Harwood, Christopher (USANYS) < Christopher. Harwood@usdoj.gov>

**Sent:** Friday, April 19, 2013 4:59 PM

To: Nathan Wessler

Subject: ACLU v. DOJ, No. 12-4677

## Dear Nate,

Pursuant to paragraphs 1 and 2 of the parties' stipulation dated March 22, 2013, EOUSA was required to ask the current Criminal Chiefs in the United States Attorneys' Offices for the Southern District of New York, the Eastern District of New York, the Northern District of Illinois, the Northern District of California, the Eastern District of Michigan, and the Southern District of Florida whether, since *United States v. Warshak*, 631 F.3d 266 (6th Cir. 2010), their respective Offices have ever authorized a request to a court for access to the contents of a person's private electronic communications for law enforcement purposes without a warrant or on a standard less than probable cause. By April 19, 2013, EOUSA was required to inform ACLU, in writing, how each of the relevant Criminal Chiefs responded.

I write on behalf of EOUSA to report that each of the Criminal Chiefs responded, "no."

Please let me know if you have any questions.

## Chris

Christopher B. Harwood Assistant United States Attorney Southern District of New York 86 Chambers Street New York, NY 10007

Telephone: (212) 637-2728 Facsimile: (212) 637-2786

Email: christopher.harwood@usdoj.gov